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10536 Highway 48, Littleton, NC 27850
Telephone: (252) 586-4944
Fax: (252) 586-2707r
Ms. Katina Lynch, Principal
October 1, 2024
Dear Parent/Guardian,
Legislation (G.S. §115C-83.15) passed during the 2013 long session of the North Carolina General Assembly provides parents with an additional measure of school performance in the form of School Performance Grades. Beginning with the 2013–14 school year, the annual North Carolina School Report Cards display a letter grade of A, B, C, D, or F for each school in the state.
The School Performance Grades are based 80 percent on our school’s achievement score (student proficiency) and 20 percent on students’ academic growth. At Aurelian Springs Institute of Global Learning, our achievement score for the 2023-2024 school year is based on how well our students performed on Grades 3–8 Mathematics, Grades 3–8 English Language Arts/Reading, and Grades 5.
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that Aurelian Springs Institute of Global Learning has  received a School Performance Grade of D and a growth designation of Exceeded Growth for the 2023-2024 school year. Although we are committed to improving our school performance grade, it is important to remember that just as no one single score or grade tells the whole story of a student, neither does it tell you everything about the performance of a school or the opportunities that our school provides. Aurelian Springs Institute of Global Learning offers the following opportunities for our students:  Dual Language Program (Spanish)  grades Kindergarten- 5th grade, Student Government Association, and Career Exploration Program.
One of our top priorities for 2024-2025 is to improve our School Performance Grade. There are a number of key programs we have in place to help improve student performance. These include:
· Weekly data meetings to analyze student performance data on standards and assessments to drive instruction for the next day. Weekly data meetings will help to identify areas of weaknesses for students in which teachers can develop an individualized plan to address the area of weaknesses for each student. 
· Professional Learning Communities:  Students along with school leadership will engage in conversations of what students are expected to know, how will you determine if the students learned the concept, and how will teachers address the issue if the student did not learn the concept.  Staff will also unpack standards to ensure tasks/assignments match the rigor of the standard and all elements of the standards. 
· School leadership will conduct weekly walkthroughs to give teachers feedback on how to improve instruction. 
· Coaching support will be provided to teachers. 
We hope you will closely follow your student’s academic progress and work with his or her teacher(s) to help ensure they stay on track academically. Working together as a team, we can improve not only how well our students are performing individually, but how our school is performing as a whole. There is nothing more important to administrators and teachers at Aurelian Springs Institute of Global Learning than ensuring students are ready for the next step in their academic careers. I look forward to working with you to make sure your student is on track for success.
If you have any questions or concerns regarding our School Performance Grade and how we plan to improve, please don’t hesitate to contact Katina Lynch, Principal at 252-586-4944.
 Sincerely,
  Katina Lynch, Principal
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